
MINUTES OF THE AKELEY CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT AKELEY CITY HALL 6:00PM, SEPTEMBER 8TH, 2021
The Akeley City Council met in a regular meeting Wednesday, September 8th, 2021. Mayor Brian Hitchcock called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  

Council members present: Mayor Brian Hitchcock, Dan Riggs, Billy Krotzer, Nathan George, and Bobbie Wosika. 

Council members absent: 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the Council and attending audience.

Consent Agenda:
· Minutes from August 11th, 2021, Regular Meeting
· Minutes from August 24th, 2021, Work Session
· Treasurer’s Report for August
· Total disbursements including all automatic payments equaling $129,091.54 Check numbers #19609 to #19703. Voided check number #19654 due to wrong vendor. Total receipts including all automatic deposits equaling $150,275.04
· Administration Finance Report for August
· August Permits Issued – 2
· Motion by Bobbie Wosika approving consent agenda moving Ted Vankempen under City Hall, seconded by Dan Riggs, passed. 
City Hall – Kristi Kath 
· Discussion on the certification of the 2022 preliminary levy. The number has changed since the work session due to receiving the liability insurance amount. Also received notice from the league that the city’s dues will be raised by 5 percent. The preliminary levy will now be $209,958.87.
· Motion by Dan Riggs to approve the 2020 preliminary levy in the amount of $209,958.87, seconded by Nathan George, passed. 
· Discussion on raising the credit card limit for her visa card. The current limit is $2,500.00. When there are special events, the limit is not enough. Kristi would like it to be raised to $3,000.00.
· Motion by Dan Riggs to raise credit card limit to $3,000.00, seconded by Bobbie Wosika, passed. 
· The city received the LAC contract. The pre pay contract price per gallon is $1.59. Currently the city still has 2893.8 gallons left from last years contract. Kristi states that instead of getting 5400 gallons, she suggests that the city agree on 4500 gallons. The total payment for the contract would be $7,144.00.
· Motion by Dan Riggs to purchase 4500 gallons at the pre buy price of $1.59 from LAC, seconded by Nathan George, passed. 
· Ted Vankempen discussed that the county received 4.2 million dollars from the American Rescue Act and that some of that money can be spent on infrastructure or water and sewer. He states that Kristi talked to him about one of the sewer ponds liners needing to be replaced. He says that these funds could be used to replace the liner. Mike Hubner says the money could be used to fix several things. Ted was asked whether the funds would cover engineering costs. He states he is unsure but says that the funds possibly could. He says that they have until December 31st, 2024, to get the funds allocated to where they are going. The project would need to be completed by December 31st, 2026. Mike says that the city can call around and get information on how much projects are costing. Ted says that they are having a work session this coming Tuesday. The council is interested and would like to put together a project and get back to him. 
Motion by Bobbie Wosika to recess the meeting for ten minutes to go out and look at the fire department’s new truck, seconded by Nathan George, passed. 
Meeting called back to order at 6:34pm by Brian Hitchcock. 
Police Department – Jimmy Hansen
· Jimmy thanks the Akeley and Nevis fire departments for their help at a fire last week.
Liquor Store - Lacey Hitchcock
· Lacey was absent

Parks - Billy Krotzer 
· Nothing to report.
Water/Sewer/Maintenance Report-Reid Watson/Mike Hubner 
· Mike discusses the quotes for the repair of a leak in the water tower. He talked to MIDCO, but they told him that they do not do that kind of work. Due to Maguire Iron Inc. having a project that is nearby, their quote is in the amount of $3,798.00. This amount will raise if the city does not have them come repair the leak before their other project is finished. 
· Motion by Dan Riggs to approve quote from Maguire Iron Inc in the amount of $3,798.00, seconded by Billy Krotzer, passed. 
· Mike goes through the results of the MPCA inspection. Everything looks good other than being non-compliant with PH monitor logs. These logs could not be found prior to February 2021.
· Mike states that there will be a change in AE Operations. His supervisor, Eric Appelwick, will be starting his own company starting September 1st. There will be a new contract drawn up. Everything will be the same from the AE Operations contract. The company will be called Advanced Utilities Solutions.

· Motion by Brian Hitchcock to start a new contract with Advanced Utility Solutions with the same terms, people, and liability in leu of the contract we currently have with AE Operations, seconded by Dan Riggs, passed.   

East Hubbard County Fire District –Dan Riggs/Bobbie Wosika
· Report of August minutes. 
Old Business
· Discussion on Moore Engineering invoice number 27824. This is part of Task Order #2. Bobbie asks if it is at all possible to get the invoices emailed to the committee when they come in so that they can talk about them at their meetings.
· Motion by Bobbie Wosika to approve Moore Engineering invoice number 27824 in the amount of $2,813.75, seconded by Nathan George, passed.  
· Cole Nelson was there to discuss the revised layout of the MN Dot TH 34 project. If no one has any further concerns, then the council will move on to approving resolution 17-2021 which is a resolution for layout approval of State Project 2902-44 on Trunk Highway 34.
· Motion by Dan Riggs to approve resolution 17-2021, seconded by Billy Krotzer, passed. 
· Discussion on speed sign quotes. Kristi states that she received two more bids from different companies. Kristi suggests going the solar route. She states that she feels like WSB would be a better option. Also says that the council should also keep in mind the installation fees. They will be anywhere between $1,500.00 to $2,000.00 per sign. The cost for four signs, not including the installation, would be $16,438.00
· Motion by Brian Hitchcock to table this subject until the October regular meeting, seconded by Dan Riggs, passed.
· Kristin Fake discusses building ordinances. She says that she will bring it up at every council meeting until the matter is addressed.
New Business
· Brian Hitchcock reads a card from the Akeley Library thanking the city for their donation. 
Public Forum
· Kenny Holm updated the council on the status of the shelter. He states that they have hired an executive director. Her name is Allison Forte. Allison states that she is excited to move forward and be apart of this shelter. She also says that they are working on strategic planning of a timeline for opening in phases. When they get to each phase, they will notify the council on where they are at once each step is reached. They will open in full capacity down the road but hope to open in some capacity very soon. 
Motion by Dan Riggs to adjourn at 7:06pm, seconded by Billy Krotzer, passed. 

Respectfully Submitted by,

Michaella Becker
Deputy Clerk
September 11th, 2021 Regular Council Meeting
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